

April 10, 2012

Board of Directors

Jo Clepper, RN, BSN, MHA, CCRN

John Fales, DDS

Karen Finstad Delta Dental of KS Foundation

Ron Gaches, JD KS Dental Hygienists' Assn.

Catherine Gray Child Care Aware of KS

Schaunta James-Boyd EC Tyree

Bill Hammond USD 443

Kathy Hunt KS Head Start Association KS Cavity Free Kids

Jose Lopez, DDS

Heidi Lowry Rawlins County Dental Clinic

Jill Quigley, RN

Kevin Robertson, MPA, CAE KS Dental Assn.

Becky Smith, DDS UMKC School of Dentistry

Douglas Stuckey Community Health Center of SEK

Marlou Wegener Blue Cross and Blue Shield of KS The Honorable Dr. Jeff Colyer 300 SW 10th Ave., Second Floor Topeka, KS 66612-1590

Dear Lt. Governor Colyer:

On behalf of Oral Health Kansas, I would like to encourage you to give strong consideration to selecting KanCare contractors that will include dental services for adults in the "value-added" services offered in their plans.

We have talked with some of the companies bidding on the KanCare managed care contracts about the important role oral health plays in overall health. KanCare allows managed care organizations to include "value-added" services in their plans. Such "value-added" services can offer Medicaid enrollees services outside the current Medicaid benefits in order to help maintain their overall health. We applaud the KanCare focus on maintaining overall health, and we agree that maintaining good overall health will help ensure people stay healthier as well as save valuable Medicaid dollars.

One of the most important ways people can maintain their overall health is by maintaining their oral health. Many Medicaid beneficiaries face multiple medical problems. Improving access to dental care and investing in prevention pays off in the long run. According to dentist and Stony Brook University professor of oral biology and pathology Maria Emanuel, periodontal disease is "initiated by bacteria that on their own do not cause the disease, but react in concert with risk factors that make a person susceptible, such as genetics, diabetes, obesity, smoking, medications, immune disorders, stress, and more." Access to regular dental services can help people control chronic diseases, such as diabetes and heart disease, and can help prevent premature births.

The Working Healthy program is one of the most successful examples of how people who've been dependent on assistance can go to work with the right supports. Because people in the Working Healthy program are able to buy their Medicaid coverage, they have greater independence, more self esteem, and can stay healthier. Satisfaction surveys in that program reveal that the need for dental services is frequently cited by enrollees. Two enrollees disclosed on their surveys:

- "I believe the biggest health issue for me currently is dental services—my teeth are cracked & broken. I feel self-conscious because of that and can't eat raw vegetables or most meat because I can't chew."
- "I need lots of dental work—so much that I physically get sick—need help getting dentures."

Working Healthy participants also report experiencing high rates of oral pain (more than 40% had occasional or frequent pain), and 1 in 6 report at least occasionally having

800 SW Jackson, Suite 1120 Topeka, KS 66612

785.235.6039 (phone) 785.233.5564 (fax) info@oralhealthkansas.org

www.oralhealthkansas.org

difficulty doing their usual job(s) because of problems with their teeth, mouth, or dentures.

The annual Kansas Mission of Mercy event sponsored by the Kansas Dental Charitable Foundation is the most visible indicator of the extreme need low-income Kansans have for dental care. Each year 92-93% of the Mission of Mercy patients are adults. The reason adults most often cite for coming to the Kansas Mission of Mercy is that they do not have a way to pay for dental care. A patient at the Mission of Mercy this year told a volunteer, "If you guys had a petition here that people could sign to ask for dental benefits, it would be full."

Kansans see the need for dental services. The services give people self esteem, help them get and keep jobs, and help them stay healthy in the face of other chronic diseases. We strongly encourage the administration to select managed care companies for the KanCare program that include dental benefits for adults in their "value-added" benefits. We are certain that managed care organizations that include dental benefits will see healthier Medicaid beneficiaries.

I am happy to provide any additional information or answer any questions. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Tanya Dorf Brunner Executive Director

Copy: Dr. Robert Moser, KDHE Secretary

Kari Bruffett, KDHE Division of Health Care Finance Director